
SMHS Band Boosters 
Meeting minutes 

2/6/19 

Attendees:  Valerie O’Connell, Michelle Chichester, Wayne Thayer, Carlton Hawkins, Nick 
Langley, Greg and Vicki Shupe, Tom Cadden, Sara Hawkins 

I. Carlton Hawkins called the meeting to order at 6:59 pm 

 

II.   Treasurer’s Report – Wayne Thayer 

• Our fiscal YTD is looking good at 100% with additional fundraisers still TK. 

• We are still waiting on $$ amounts from our PDQ fundraiser.   

• Student payments are still trickling in. Currently, approximately 91% of winter percussion students 
have paid.  We received a few additional marching band payments. We have received 7 out of 11 
winter guard payments Carlton will contact families who still need to pay fall’s Marching band 
payments, as well as follow up with the 3 who still owe for Winter Percussion. 

• Craig Harris sold last year’s Winter Percussion uniforms for $1,000. 

• We are at 82% of expenses with more to come. 

 

III.   Winter Arts 

• Some minor expenses still TK. We should have enough money to cover. 

• Winter Guard has two competitions coming up (March 15th and 16th in Tuscon). Expenses for 
Guard have been minimal.  

 

IV.  Dine Outs 

• We have a possible dine out at 32 Shea. Valerie to try and set this up BEFORE casino night. 

• We believe Bev is still trying to set up a dine out at Chick-Fil-A, but this will be after casino night. 

 

V.  6/7/8 AMEA Honor Band – March 16th 

• Vicki Shupe will be sending out a SignUp Genius for volunteers to help that day.  We will need help 
passing out lunches as well as selling concessions. 

 

VI.  Casino Night  

• Basket preparations have begun, and we have a few from the students’ sectionals.   
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• Carlton to send out Sponsorship letter so that we can get table sponsors.  We might have 6 
sponsors, which is the number we need. 

• Vicki will put together a SignUp Genius. 

 

VII.  Charity Mania  

• We have started Hoops Mania fundraising. A link will be passed in the weekly band email.  We also 
have paper tickets available to sell.  

 

VIII.  Concessions  

• Michelle Chichester brought up an email we received from Football regarding rules surrounding the 
food handlers permits. 

• Wayne will confirm whether band has paid anything this year toward the license.    

 

IX.  PTC  

• It is not too late to join PTC.  We may possibly be in the lead for the most members, thus allowing 
PTC to donate additional money to our group. 

• Wayne will confirm whether band has paid anything this year toward the license.    

 

X.  Senior Scholarships  

• Michelle to contact Mr. Simon regarding passing out this information to the seniors. 

• Scholarships will be due at April 8th.  They will be collected by our next meeting, April 9th.  
Decisions to be made by April 15th, so that we have enough time to announce at Senior Awards 
night. 

 

XI.  Next Booster meeting is April 9th at 7:00 pm.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:48 pm. 

 


